



Box 960 Shenandoah, Iowa 51601 (712) 246-5270

Dear Carl-

Thanks for your letter. The programming you heard is ours. We constructed the FM last year and signed on in October, about the 10th, but I don't have the exact date handy. This is by far the most distant point I have heard from. Our antenna is on a 487 foot tower just NW of Elmo, Missouri, and our ERP is 50Kw. I have included one of our old AM cards, as we don't get enough letters (so far) to warrant printing FM cards.

Steve Tunwall, C. E. KMA AM/FM